
Follow us on twitter for all the 

Latest Updates: 

@AcademyEMA 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
You will all have received a letter today outlining a change to our published school calendar.  Given that Year 11 pupils will undertake their 
mock examinations throughout the week of 4-8th December and both Year 10 and Key Stage 3 pupils will have examinations in the following 
week 11-15th December, we are providing a day of study.  The following day, Friday 1st December, will be a whole school rewards trip – 
further details will follow next week.  Any parent/carer who is unable to accommodate their child at this notice, we will make alternative 
arrangements for.  You will be required to complete the acknowledgement slip attached to the letter your child has brought home this 
afternoon.  We will ensure that your Son/Daughter has a wide range of revision materials.  Please encourage them to utilise these and also log 
onto SAM learning through the use of their 6 digit Date of Birth followed by the first and last initials of their name. 
  
We have been pleased to welcome a number of visitors to EMA throughout this week.  One of these visitors was able to make positive 
comments relating to pupils improved attitudes towards their time at school when compared to 7 months earlier.  It was great to see Student 
Council being represented by a wide cross section of pupil views.  Nathan Hewitt, Cameron McKay, Matthew Wong, Sophie Brennan and Jay 
Cook all demonstrated their increasing maturity and confidence in meeting with our important visitor. 
 
Throughout the week we have been looking at ways to improve our spoken literacy skills through a technique to help support articulating our 
learners understanding of: “Say it in a Sentence”.  Today it has been wonderful to see a number of pupils actively fundraising for Children in 
Need.  Pupils have particularly enjoyed entering the activities such as the pool tournament and cake making. 
 
I wish you an enjoyable weekend. 
Best Wishes 

Stuart Jamieson, Headteacher 

Most  
 

Lewis Butler 
Alfie McNee 

Callum Hassall 
Nathan Salla 

Jade Heathcote 
Jack White 

Nathan Clerc 
Matthew Povall 

Jay Cook 
Alan Hamlet 

Eloise Hindry 

Improved Attendance 

 
Lewis Butler 
Lennon Farragher 
Paul Whelan 
Nathan Hewitt 
Carl Cosgrove 
Ellis Hayden 
Lee Holden 
Cameron McKay 
Phil Tilston 
Owen Reay 

Is
su

e 
9

 

EMAil 
EDUCATION     MOTIVATION     ASPIRATION 

E
M

A
 Q

u
o

te
 o

f th
e

 W
e

e
k

 

Brandon Barrow 
Kurt Beattie 
Aaliyah Blease 
Sophie Brennan 
Taylor Brennan 
Rebecca Cole 
Carl Cosgrove 
Callum Forbes 
Ellis Hayden 
Ben Hibbs 
Lee Holden 
Lewis Howard 
 
 
 

Kyle Kearney 
Ciaran Kennedy 
Cameron McKay 
Tommy Murphy 
Reece Neeson 
Sionaid Phipps 
Owen Reay 
Charlotte Smith 
Keegan White 
Kelsie May Williams 
Matthew Wong 

 
KEEP IT UP! 

WELL DONE 100% ATTENDERS THIS WEEK! 

It’s that time of year again where, as a school community, we come together to raise 

money for Children in Need. This year we have numerous activities taking place 

including pool and table tennis tournaments, alongside our in-school nail salon. 

Following tradition a cake sale will be held during break for pupils, parents and staff.  

In PSHE pupils have been creating posters, discussing how we can support children in 

need and how the money raised has supported families locally.   

Re-Integration 

On behalf of all the staff of EMA we 

would like to wish Bethany Layfield 

and  Charlie Smith all the best in 

their new school after recently being 

accepted by Oldershaw Academy.  

They will be missed. 

Good luck Beth and Charlie! 



 

 

 World Food Day 

Next week we are all looking forward to a 
celebration of International Food in school. 
 

Each POD will be given a different Country and they will have 
the opportunity to cook some traditional recipes from, and 
learn about, food and customs related to this country. 
 
The pupils can eat their cooked food together and also bring 
tasters for other pupils to try in the canteen at lunchtime. 
 
This is a fantastic opportunity for our pupils to experience 
different foods, that may not have tried before, whilst 
learning about other cultures. 

Sports personality of the week goes to… 

Keegan White 

Well done this week mate on your effort and commitment to extra-

curricular clubs, particularly table tennis! Keep up the good work fella! 

 

 

 

Top 5 Leaderboard 

1. Jamie Griffiths  13,500 

2. Sophie Brennan 4,523 

3. Leon McGee    3,150 

4. Jordan Milne-Piercy 2,666 

5. Cameron McKay 1,855 

Personal, Social, Health & Citizenship Matter 

This week is a very important week in the school calendar as it 
is Anti-bullying week. Anti-Bullying Week shines a spotlight on 
bullying and encourages all children, teachers and parents to 
take action against bullying throughout the year. The theme 
this year is 'All Different, All 
Equal' and it aims to: 
 

¶ empower children and young people to celebrate what makes 

them, and others, unique 

¶ help children and young people understand how important it 
is that every child feels valued and included in school, able to 
be themselves, without fear of bullying. 

Sophie Brennan and Jay Cook showcased their 

excellent communication skills in a pupil voice session 

this week. Visitors were impressed by their confident 

and mature attitude.  

 Positive behaviour 

choices will be 

rewarded this week 

with a trip to the Vue 

Cinema in Birkenhead.  

   EMA top achievers 

were selected for a 

Special Treat this 

week at Starbucks, 

New Brighton 

Star Achievements of the week 
Star Pupil is awarded to  

Carl Cosgrove 

 

Well Done KS3 for being the POD with the 

most  achievement points 

This week Miss Hughes 
moved over to KS3 to 
support with literacy. In 
English lessons the 
pupils have been 
studying the Oscar 
Pistorius case and beginning their long term 
investigation of the crime scene. They have been 
writing reports, learning about descriptive writing 
and using formal language. 

Pupils were given different missions and a fantastic piece 
was produced by Cameron McKay. Next pupils will be 
looking at creating a criminal record for Oscar alongside 
transforming a recording into text written in the first 
person.  

 

On Thursday 14th December Miss Elliott 

and Miss Magnall are holding a careers 

event for all students in years 10 and 11. 

We have invited colleges, training 

providers and employers to talk to our 

students about their future aspirations for when they leave Emslie 

Morgan Academy. There will be employer talks, an interview techniques 

workshop and mock interviews with employers; these will give the 

students the vital skills they will need when they leave EMA. Please 

ensure your child attends school this day to take full advantage of this 

exciting opportunity! 

Literacy Focus 

This week students have 

been looking at new words 

and their etymology and 

trying to work out what the 

word is from its root word. 


